Minutes of the Guardian Angels Altar Society Meeting
March 9, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Christy Kaszubski.  
Announcement of Quorum – Quorum was met.  There were 21 members in attendance.
Opening Prayer – the opening prayer was said by Father Chris.
Approval of Minutes – Chris Wittkopp moved to approve the minutes of the January 12th meeting and it was seconded by Glen Kaszubski. Minutes of the meeting were approved by unamimous vote.
Introduction of new Members – there were no new members present.
Treasurer’s Report – Tom Cochran gave the report and it was filed.
Secretary’s Report – Kathy Gerrets gave the report – the Standing Policies document is now in the website and member list of names will be there soon.
A get well/thinking of you card was sent to member John Loulan.   
Committee Reports –
Coffee and Sweets Weekend – Cheryl Fuhrer gave the report and it was filed.  Additionally it was decided by unanimous vote to not have Coffee and Sweets after the Saturday 5 p.m. Mass while the kitchen is not in working order.
Easter Candy Fundraiser – Chris Wittkopp gave the report and it was filed.  Father Chris would like to see this Candy Sale be an annual fundraiser and all were in agreement. 
Church and Altar Décor – Christy Kaszubski gave the report and it was filed.
Devotional Chapel Project – Christy Kaszubski gave the report and it was filed.
Unfinished Business –
Standing Policies Document – in website now
Altar Cloths – The Executive Board put to vote the request from the Décor Committee to purchase 3 new Altar cloths.  A motion was made by Betty Huchko to purchase 3 custom fitted and embroidered Altar cloths from McKay Church Goods at a cost of $528 plus an estimated $50 for shipping and handling.  It was seconded by Cheryl Fuhrer.  The motion was approved by unanimous vote. (1) of the Altar cloths is being paid for and donated by an Altar Society couple.
New Business –
Altar Society Fund Usage –  Members present were asked to share their ideas for using Altar Society funds.  A paper was passed around for members to write down suggestions for the Executive Board to consider.
2023 Picnic Chair – A chair is needed for the Parish Picnic to be held in September. Please consider Chairing this role or consider Co-Chairing with a friend. 
2023 Basket Raffle Chairs – Christy Kaszubski appointed Karen Hanna and Linda Becker as Chairpersons of the 2023 Basket Raffle. All were very thankful and applauded Joyce Krusinski’s successful tenure as Basket Chair for many years.
Announcements –
The next membership meeting is May 11th at 6:30 p.m.
The next Coffee and Sweets Weekend is April 30
News from Father Chris – Father gave more information on the kitchen and foundation construction work to be done.  It should start soon – the diocese will provide loaned funds to start the work and Guardian Angels will repay over time.  Father will give more details in weeks to come in the bulletin and at Mass. 
Final Prayer – the final prayer was said by Father Chris.
Adjournment – the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p. m.
Submitted by:
Kathy Gerrets
Secretary





